
 

   

 

  

   

 

    

    

   

 

   

    

  

 

   

     

 

 

    

      

        

        

      

            

   

   

        

             

    

         

       

Transportation Services Advisory Council 

February 26, 2021 10:00-11:00 a.m. 

Meeting Minutes  

In Attendance 

Harry Bowers, Captain Pat Cochran, Stephanie Daniels, Steve Herrera, Marci Peterson, 

Margarita Pitti, Stephen Prentice 

Not in Attendance 

Dr. Joseph Falocco, Beth Flynn, Anita Ford, Robert Garcia, Shoval Gurvitz, Dr. Cynthia 

Hernandez, John Rogers 

Approve Minutes from January TSAC Meeting 

There were no changes to the minutes from the January meeting. These minutes have been posted to 

the TSAC website. 

Parking Permit Payroll Deduction Update 

After discussion at the January 2021 TSAC meeting, it was decided that any requests to cancel 

payroll deduction for staff and faculty parking permits would be allowed. If a staff or faculty 

member chooses to cancel their payroll deduction and needs a parking permit before the next 

year’s parking permits are available, they will have to purchase temporary permits or go to the 

Parking Services office and pay for the entire cost of the parking permit. At this time there have 

been three requests to cancel payroll deductions. 

Intramural Field Shuttle 

Stephanie Daniels presented a series of maps depicting current services routes for routes 12 

and 14. Ms. Daniels then presented a map showing Route 14 with a stop near Speck Garage to 

accommodate the west side of campus. 

Route 48 is a new route that was presented. This route would include the new west campus 

Speck Garage stop and the intramural fields when activities resume. Adding this route in the 
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evenings would serve the new intramural fields and alleviate some of the need for services like 

Bobcat Bobbies and TapRide in the evening on the west side of campus. 

Pay by App Parking (AMP) 

Pay by App parking is now available at 9 parking lots on the San Marcos campus and 9 parking 

lots on the Round Rock campus. These pay by app lots are at locations that already included 

pay and display permits. An email will be sent out to campus soon. This announcement was 

delayed due to the ice storm. 

Game Day Revenue Report 

Stephen Prentice presented the game day revenue report for the 2020 football season. There 

was a loss of $884.40 for the season. The loss was less than in previous years because there was 

no tailgate, so less event staff was needed. 

Bike Friendly Application 

Stephanie Daniels updated the Council about the university’s Bike Friendly University status. 
Texas State University was awarded a bronze designation on their first year applying. Every four 

years universities have the opportunity to either apply to renew their designation or apply for a 

new designation. This year Texas State University opted to apply to renew their bronze 

designation and was awarded bronze again for the next four years. In the future, the university 

would like to focus on new bike friendly infrastructure and apply for a higher designation. 

Next Meeting 

An email poll will be sent to members to determine if we need to meet in March. 
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